
        Dates to Remember
October 11: Non-Instructional Day (No School)
October 14: Thanksgiving (No School)

October 17: In Person Parent Teacher Interviews 5pm
October 23: Virtual Parent Teacher Interviews 5pm
October 25: Professional Learning Day (No School)

Dear Lakers and Laker families,

This week is flying by with the Tuesday start! Our Lakers continue to be outstanding ambassadors for our
community by engaging in academics, participating in extracurricular activities, and giving back through
volunteer opportunities.

Parent-Teacher Interviews are coming up on October 17th and October 23rd from 5 to 8 PM. PTIs are a
wonderful opportunity to connect with your child’s teachers and gain insights into your child’s progress.
October 17th will be in-person interviews in our gymnasium with October 23rd being phone interviews.
Please sign up for your preferred format.

PTI sign up link: https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code
Code: hn49e

For parents of children with an IPP or LSP, your child’s Connect teacher will be reaching out soon to
discuss their plan and goals. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact your child’s Connect
teacher or Mr. Kennedy (mkennedy@cesd73.ca), our Student Support Lead.

A reminder that our school has two Family School Wellness workers, Lisa Daniel (ldaniel@cesd73.ca) 
and Haley Dowler (hdowler@cesd73.ca). If your child would benefit from social-emotional support, feel
free to reach out to them or have your child stop by their offices.

The parent grad meeting is scheduled for tonight at 7 PM in the gym. We encourage all grads and their
parents to attend, as your involvement is crucial in planning for this exciting milestone and supporting
your child’s next steps after high school.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Kind regards,

Alex Lambert, Principal.



Thank you to Scott McDermott for joining us and inspiring our students
before this week’s Terry Fox Run! A special shoutout to Ms. Routhier and

our Interact Club for organizing and leading the event. We’re excited to
continue raising money for this important cause until Wednesday

October 10th!

Click here to Donate!
 

Run



Coats for Kids

During the month of October, HJ Cody Interact Club will be accepting
donations of winter clothes (boots, gloves, hats, scarves, ski pants and
coats). These will be brought to Community Partners where people who
need them can pick them up. They are also available at the school for a

short time before going to Community Partners. However, we always
have a bit of winter gear for students to grab as needed. Drop offs can

be left at the Foods room or the office. Thanks in advance!

Any students interested in participating in an exchange to
Quebec, please come see Ms. Wilson in Room 206  or click

here for more information!

Quebec Exchange





Chinook’s Edge adopts new safety program

While schools are considered to be one of the safest places in our communities, in reality
emergencies can occur anywhere, at any time. Chinook’s Edge takes seriously the
responsibility to maintain readiness to respond to emergencies, and prioritize student
and staff safety in our buildings.

Starting in September 2024, Chinook’s Edge has adopted the use of Hour-Zero, which is a
school emergency program, used by agencies throughout North America.

While we have always had safety plans in place, through Hour-Zero we have access to
the same language used by emergency responders in our community. Also, Hour-Zero’s
ongoing staff training and support are valuable tools for us.

Each school has an on-site emergency response team, which is supported by the division
emergency response team. Staff is trained on emergency protocols with drills being
practiced at each school to ensure students and staff are prepared to act quickly and to
minimize confusion and fear in a real emergency. 

We invite you to take a moment to review this guide for parents / guardians, which
outlines protocols and language we will use in emergency situations, as well as how we
will communicate with you. Also, on the Chinook’s Edge website here, there is a video
summary of what you can expect. 

If you have any questions, please reach out to your school’s principal or vice-principal.






